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NOTICE TO MEMBERS

Subject: Petition 0887/2011 by Viorica Sarcu (Romanian), on the use of European 
funds to build a park

1. Summary of petition

The petitioner reports that the town hall of Secuieni commune (Neamţ County) is using EU 
funds to build a park that no one needs, on a plot of land owned by private individuals. She 
states that there are many other problems in the commune (lack of sewerage, impassable 
roads), but instead of being directed towards those matters, the funds have been used 
randomly. The petitioner explains that this is a widespread phenomenon: the Romanian 
Government approves plans submitted by town halls in rural areas for various facilities that 
are not subsequently used. Consequently, the petitioner asks the European Parliament to 
examine how EU funds are used. 

2. Admissibility

Declared admissible on 5 December 2011. Information requested from Commission under 
Rule 202(6).

3. Commission reply, received on 16 March 2012

The petitioner reports that the town hall of Secuieni commune (Neamt County, Romania) 
would like to build a public park on the land owned by private persons, including her piece of 
land, and the investment was approved by the Romanian Ministry of Regional Development 
and Tourism. She considers that the investment project will be financed from EU funds but 
did not provide any information on which EU programme might finance the investment 
programme. 
In addition to this ownership issue, the petitioner considers the funds should be directed 
towards more important and needed investments such as roads and water pipelines which are 
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in a very bad condition. 

In accordance with the shared management principle under which the Structural Funds are 
administered, the Member States are responsible for the implementation of the programmes 
on the ground. 

This means that the selection and implementation of the projects is the responsibility of the 
national managing authorities who must ensure that projects contribute to the objectives of the 
programmes and that they comply with applicable legislation.

The project mentioned by the petitioner is not included on the list of projects financed under 
the EU Structural Fund programmes in Romania according to the responsible Romanian 
authorities.

Conclusion

The issue addressed by the petitioner is not related to expenditure by Structural Funds under 
an EU co-financed programme in Romania. 


